
Tooele City Council and
Tooele City Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah
Work Session Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, December 16, 2015
Time:  
5:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St., Tooele, Utah
City Council Members Present:

Chairman Brad Pratt
Dave McCall
Steve Pruden

Debbie Winn

Scott Wardle

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director
Michelle Pitt, City Recorder
Roger Baker, City Attorney

Jim Bolser, Community Development and Public Works Director

Brian Roth, Parks and Recreation Director

Kami Perkins, Director of Human Resources

Excused:  Paul Hansen, City Engineer
Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

1.  Open Meeting
Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Steve Pruden, Present
Dave McCall, Present
Scott Wardle, Present
Debbie Winn, Present 
3. Discussion:

· Ordinance 2016-01 An Ordinance of Tooele City Amending Sections of the Tooele City Policies and Procedures Manual
Presented by Kami Perkins
Ms. Perkins stated that there are several proposed amendments to be incorporated into the policies and procedures manual.  Staff members have been working on these amendments for approximately two years.  Ms. Perkins presented an overview of some of the proposed changes:

· Changes in the legal landscape, such as changing “husband” and “wife” to “spouse”, 
· Changes because of suggestions made from the IRS audit,  
· Clarifications for employees,  
· Basic clean up, 
· The Information Systems portion includes changes due to technological advances, and procedures to help protect the City’s system, and
· Some of the policies hadn't been updated since the 1990's.  
Ms. Perkins said that a few of the amendments had been brought before the Council earlier, and the Council tabled them, asking for further changes.  Ms. Perkins felt that the terminology was now consistent with the City Charter.  Ms. Perkins explained that the procedure for policy approval has been followed by being reviewed by the policy and procedure committee and some employees.  
Councilman Pruden thanked Ms. Perkins for the work that had been done.  Councilman McCall said that the changes looked good.  Councilwoman Winn agreed.  Mayor Dunlavy also thanked Ms. Perkins and Mr. Baker for the work that was done to make sure the City was in compliance and everything was legal.  The Mayor stated that when the original policies and procedures manual was put in place, many, many years ago, it was put on a shelf.  Since Ms. Perkins has worked for the City, the manual is kept up-to-date and is referred to all the time.  It has become a very valuable tool, especially for personnel matters.  Chairman Pratt also expressed appreciation from the Council for considering their concerns and suggestions.  He echoed the Mayor's comments to Ms. Perkins and Mr. Baker.  Councilman Wardle stated he appreciated Ms. Perkins' expertise in this.  

· Resolution 2016-01 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Consenting to the Mayor’s Administrative Policy for the Tooele City Volunteer Fire Department
Presented by Kami Perkins
Ms. Perkins stated that the policies and procedures manual refers to employees, but not volunteers.  This is a good opportunity to address the volunteer fire department.  When the fire department helped build the front nine holes of the golf course, the firemen were granted passes to the golf course.  There haven't been any rules in place for volunteers, or temporary employees at the golf course and pool, as to who should receive passes.  Firemen have been given recreation passes, and so have their wives.  Current employees are able to continue using their passes after retirement, but this has not been extended to their spouses.  This policy will bring the volunteer firemen’s passes to mirror that of full time employees, but it won't take away from those that are currently in place.  The passes that have already been issued will be grandfathered in.  A study was done on those who actually use the benefit and it was discovered that the use was de minimus.  Ms. Perkins stated that she convinced the IRS that since the use was de minimus, it shouldn't be taxed.  

· Tooele County Transportation Plan
Presented by Paul Hansen
AND

· Tooele County General Plan
Presented by Paul Hansen
Councilman Pruden made a motion to table these two items until Paul Hansen could attend.    

Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  
· Set up Project Area on 1000 North (CDA)

Presented by Randy Sant

Mr. Sant stated that during a meeting with the executive committee of economic development, they discussed sure sites in Tooele County, which are sites that are shovel ready, or could be ready quickly because some improvements are already in place.  One of the sure sites is the property on the west end of 1000 North, which includes the Bolinder property and some property adjacent to it, owned by Tooele Associates.  If this area is decided upon as a sure site, Mr. Sant would come to the RDA Board with a resolution requesting to set up a CDA study area.  Mr. Sant stated that he will meet with Grantsville City, the Millers to talk about the east side of Miller Park, and UID to talk about sure sites at those locations.  There are other areas such as the Tooele Commercial Park that will also be discussed.  Mr. Sant explained that this item is being presented for information only at this time.  Councilwoman Winn asked if the property owners were on board.  Mr. Sant answered that he will meet with the property owners to see if they are interested in putting their property on the market.  Mr. Baker stated that the City has not been given an easement by the Cleggs yet.

Chairman Pratt turned the time over to RDA Chairman Pruden.

· RDA Resolution 2015-04 A Resolution of the Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah, Approving an Agreement for Snow Removal from Public Streets and Rights-of-Way Within Peterson Industrial Depot and Ninigret Depot

Presented by Randy Sant

Mr. Sant stated that a few weeks ago, after the first major snow storm of the season, the depot brought up the possibility of Peterson Industrial taking over snow removal of the public streets at the depot.  They thought it would be more efficient if they do it, and it would free up City employees to plow in the City.  Mr. Sant felt that the rate should be capped at a monthly expense, not to exceed $1500 per month.  Mr. Baker drafted the agreement.  The contract runs December through April 30th.   Councilman McCall asked if there was anyone else that we could contract with to plow snow in other areas of that portion of town.  Mr. Sant answered that he wasn’t sure if the RDA Board would want to expand the contract, but could look at it.  Councilwoman Winn asked if the contract was set up to renew every year.  Mr. Sant answered that it was not at this time.  The contract will be reviewed every year.  Councilman McCall expressed concern about some of the businesses not getting plowed, and who would receive the complaints.   Mr. Sant answered that there was a contract with Ninigret for the roads owned by Ninigret.  Any calls that occur would go to Peterson or Ninigret.  Mr. Baker added that if the arrangement didn’t work, the RDA Board could terminate the contract.  
· RDA Resolution 2015-05 A Resolution of the Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah, Approving a Purchase and Sale Agreement with Steadman’s Recreation, Inc., and Ratifying Associated Real Estate Purchase Documents

Presented by Randy Sant

Mr. Sant stated that the RDA Board closed on this property with Tooele Partners about 2 to 3 weeks ago.  The RDA now owns about 2.3 acres of property behind Steadman's.  The property was purchased with the sole purpose of selling it to Steadman's so that they would stay in the City.  Steadman’s has a need for additional property for growth of their company.  The RDA would like to sell the property to Steadman's at the RDA's cost.  Mr. Sant recommended that the board move forward with the agreement, for $371,584.00, instead of the $350.000.00 originally in the contract.  The extra amount is to cover costs incurred by the board.    

The RDA Board has been able to negotiate an easement to have an access at the back of the property during the Main Street reconstruction. 
RDA Chairman Pruden thanked Mr. Sant for the work he did on this purchase.  Mayor Dunlavy pointed out that this property was not purchased with money from the general fund, but with RDA funds.

· Main Street Project Update
Mr. Bolser stated that the formal work for construction is completed for this season.  Main Street has been paved with a top coat to the south of Vine Street.  There is still concrete work that needs to be completed, including sidewalks, driveways, and medians, which they will do this season.  Their goal is to have the orange cones gone except for period area closures for shoulder work.  They will be back in April to finish landscaping, to mat paving south of Vine Street, and the final section between 520 South and 850 South that needs to be done.  Coordination meetings with the City, the contractor, and UDOT, have ceased until the spring.  The crosswalk may be done this season, or possibly after Christmas.  The Mayor asked what the timing was for the installation of the lights.  Mr. Bolser stated that there are two sets of lights that have not yet been installed, at 400 North and 200 North.  UDOT is upgrading the intersections to radar detection rather than a timing device.  Chairman Pratt asked about the timing of the gas line by Questar.  Mr. Bolser answered that it would mid to late February.  The existing shallow line goes right down the middle of the road, and a deeper line will go in to replace it.  Questar's work will not be subject to the same conditions as the contractor's work.  Questar will temporarily shut off gas to property owners in order to tie in the new line, but will provide notice to those affected.  Mr. Bolser expressed appreciation to the Mayor, Council and the public for their patience during this reconstruction.  

4. Close Meeting to Discuss Property Acquisition and Litigation
Councilwoman Winn moved to close the meeting.  Councilman Pruden seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  The meeting closed at 5:48 p.m.

Those in attendance during the closed session were:  Glenn Caldwell, Roger Baker, Jim Bolser, Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Michelle Pitt, Kami Perkins, Brian Roth, Councilwoman Winn, Councilman McCall, Councilman Pruden, Councilman Wardle, and Chairman Pratt.  
No minutes were taken on these items.
5. Adjourn
Councilman McCall moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  The meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m.

The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this 6th day of January, 2016
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
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